Diana Griffith

To: Susan Thornton **Subject:** RE: Faber COI 42B

From: William Faber [mailto:WFaber@clcmn.edu]
Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 7:22 AM
To: Susan Thornton <susan.thornton@lccmr.leg.mn>

Subject: Re: DNR launches voluntary program to test ducks for avian influenza

Dear Susan and LCCMR Co-Chairs Persell, Gibson, and Tomassoni,

I would like to officially notify you of an upcoming conflict of interest that I have, concerning the proposal hearing of Project 042-B Morrison County Performance Drainage and Hydrology Management, scheduled for Wed. October 7 at 2:45 P.M. (I don't plan on attending that entire day, but still want this put in the official minutes) - I would like to recuse myself from that hearing, and any other actions concerning that project. If you need further information or justification kindly let me know, otherwsie a confirmation of receipt of this e-mail would be greatly appreciated-

Thanks kindly, see you tomorrow- Dr. Bill Faber

William E. "Bill" Faber, Ph.D., Certified Wildlife Biologist® Natural Resources Program Head, Dept. of Natural Resources Central Lakes College 501 West College Drive Brainerd, MN 56401 (218) 855-8082/(800) 933-0346, Ext. 8082

wfaber@clcmn.edu

"We all answer the calls of life: family, God, friends, and career. Some of us hear an additional voice, the call of conservation." Jim Slinsky

Please consider the environment before printing this E-mail

1